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July 27, 2022 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
 The attached statement, issued by Niagara Mohawk, d/b/a National Grid (“Company”), is being 
transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”): 
 

Arrears Management Program Recovery Surcharge No. 1 
 

To P.S.C. 214 Electricity 
 

Effective: August 1, 2022 
 
 This Arrears Management Program (“AMP”) Recovery Surcharge Statement No. 1 is being filed 
per Rule No. 59 of PSC No. 220 Electricity in compliance with the Order issued June 16, 2022, in Cases 
14-M-0565, 20-M-0266, and 20-M-0479 which directed the Company to recover the costs related to 
Phase 1 of the Electric and Gas Bill Relief Program.  The Order states that program costs and associated 
carrying charges, excluding administrative costs, be recovered in the AMP Recovery Surcharge to be 
effective August 1, 2022. 
 

Attachment 1, included with this filing, displays the derivation of these rates.   
 

Please direct any questions regarding this filing to the undersigned. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

/s/ Carol Teixeira 
Carol Teixeira 
Manager, NY Electric Pricing 
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